MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 11, 2003 TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICIGAN

Present:  Russell, Stillings, Gaskell, and Thompson

Absent:  Colvin, Keelan, Altonen,  

Others Present:  Sullivan, Briggs

Audience:  One

1. Meeting is called to order at 7:35 PM.

2. MINUTES.  Motion is made by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes of January 14, 2003.  Motion passes 4-0.

3. COMMUNICATIONS.  Minutes were received from Milton Township.  “Reducing Traffic Congestion & Improving Traffic Safety Through Access Management” seminar will be held at several locations, including Boyne Highlands.  “Intro to Planning & Zoning” seminar to be held at Treetops Saturday March 15, 2003.  Planning Perspectives Vol 3, Issue 1 Winter 2003.  During this segment, Mr. Bill Briggs was introduced as the new Zoning Administrator for Torch Lake Township.

4. PUBLIC COMMENTS.  No comments from audience.

5. BROWNWOOD ACRES.  Because of the growth of his business, Mr. Steve DeTar is proposing an addition to his store, which will be the same size as his existing addition.  The Commission proceeds through the application checklist with Mr. DeTar and discussion ensues.  Reference is made to the communication received from Mr. Yamaguchi, Antrim County Planner, which includes his recommendations.  Upon completion of discussion, the Commission makes their recommendation to revise the Site Plan to include the following:

1. Draw location and dimensions of retention pond on site plan

2. Show gravel drive and loading area, including the dimensions, from US 31. 

3. Indicate all lighting with “symbol”

4. No new signage is approved

5. Royal Farm stand and signage shall be removed

6. The final Site Plan from Morton Pole Buildings will include their professional seal

7. Add a statement to the narrative regarding possible new employees

8. Provide a breakdown of the total square footage, including original building and additions, showing total space allotted for office, retail, manufacturing (processing) and storage

9. Indicate zoning and current use of adjacent property parcels

10. No outdoor storage, display or sales are approved

11. Indicate on Site Plan the dimension of a parking space

12. Draw in the path of all underground utilities

13. Indicate dimensions of existing signage that will remain

14. Show trees, hedges and/or fencing that will be used to screen LP tank and dumpster.  Show height of hedges to be 3-4’ off ground.  Also show existing landscaping.

15. Mr. DeTar needs to apply for a Soil and Erosion permit from the county.

1. Finding of Fact:  

2. Due to the unchanged character of the storage and manufacturing area the proposed parking spaces shown (20) are sufficient.

3. This site plan will replace all previously submitted plans

4. Mr. DeTar will provide a 3-dimentinal drawing showing dimensions of existing and new buildings

5. Two copies of the amended plan will be submitted to the Commission.  

 A motion is made by Stillings and seconded to approve said application upon the receipt of the finished Site Plan showing above revisions.  Motion passes 4-0.

6. LAND USE MAPS.  Comments from Mr. Stillings:  Swamps exist in this township and they can be regulated through zoning.  Swamps are a necessity as part of a water filtration system.  We don’t want to loose them by allowing excess draining or filling.  A survey was completed by the Planning Commission to determine those areas within the township that are swampland to create an “overlay district”.  The intent is to create a minimum lot size that is different from other lot sizes, regardless of zoning.  It needs to be determined what a reasonable minimum lot size should be in view of public health and safety needs.  A twenty-acre minimum lot is being recommended.  The consensus of the Commission is that this ordinance change is necessary.  The Township quarterly newsletter would be an appropriate method to notify every township resident of this issue, stressing the concerns of the Commission in support of this zoning ordinance change.  It is suggested that when the Land Use Map is corrected to show all of Torch Lake Township, it be approved by the Commission and a Public Hearing will be set at that time.

7. ORDINANCE DISCUSSION.  Mr. Sullivan referred to a previous handout of definitions for Commission discussion.  They were asked to flag any definitions they did not agree with.  Suggestions were made as to changes and Mr. Sullivan will bring back revised language.

8. COMMISSION COMMENTS.  Mr. Stillings referred to previous talk of wine sampling rooms within the township and would like to place this item on next month’s agenda.  Mr. Sullivan will put some language together regarding this issue.  When all the recommended ordinance changes are ready, Mr. Sullivan suggests that the ordinance be readopted as a new ordinance and map, covering all changes at once.  Mr. Sullivan will prepare a written Finding of Fact regarding the Storage Building request. 

9. ADOURN at 9:40 PM  

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary 
